
9/12/2021 
 
To: Mendocino County Board of Supervisors 

Re: Item5G, BOS meeting Sept 14, 2021 

Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
Please rescind the Commercial Cannabis Activity Land Use Development Ordinance.  
We have no significant code or legal enforcement in place that can address the 
current pandemic of illegal/non-compliant Cannabis grows that exist in our County.  
Without enforcement, we can only expect more of the same, even if we can create a 
pathway, via a new ordinance, that will allow cultivators to be compliant with 
California state requirements.   
 
Lack of water is also an issue. Water trucking to the illegal grows compounds the 
negative impact of these grows. Even though the new ordinance prohibits water 
trucking who will do the enforcing? 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Marilyn Magoffin 
Covelo/ Albion 
 


